
Information sent to Parents 
Covid-19 Update for Carmel College - 28 February, 2021 

For parents​:

From the news broadcast tonight, the PM has put Auckland into Alert Level 3 from 6am this  
morning until 6am on Sunday 7th March. The Alert levels will be reviewed  and we will continue  
to keep you updated regarding any changes at Carmel College. 

We know this moving between Alert Levels is frustrating and annoying but we also know that it is  
necessary. We all have to continue to work together, to support each other to follow the rules  
and to reduce risk for all our whānau. 

What does this mean for Carmel College students? 

Year  7- 10  Students 

School is open ​ONLY ​ ​for Y7-10 students ​ ​who do not have an appropriate adult who is able to 

look after them at home - all other students are learning from home. 

Students who need to attend school during Alert L3 will be supervised at school but, for Monday 

only, they will need to bring in something from home to work on as there will not be any online 

learning until the afternoon. 

Y11 - 13 Students 

Students in Y 11- 13 are to remain offsite and continue with online learning. 

As far as we are aware School buses operated by AT should be running but  it  may be a good 

idea to have an alternate plan. (Remember passengers over the age of 12 should wear a mask) 

If your daughter requires onsite supervision, please email ​kmitchell@carmel.school.nz ​ asap. 

All students 

Students who have left equipment at school may collect their things between ​9am and 11am ​ on 

Monday March 1st. Please note that; 

- Parents must remain in their cars

- Only students may sign in to collect their equipment and maintain physical distancing

requirements.

Distance learning will be provided for all students who are off-site.​ ​Online learning will begin 

from 1pm on Monday March 1st 

During tomorrow, we will be emailing all students the online timetable for 2021 and it will also 

be available on the school website. 

We will update you all again once there is further information.  

Any questions or queries, please email ​kmitchell@carmel.school.nz 
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